## 7

## **Good Neighbor Letter**

January 31, 2011

Gordon N. Ball Inc.

Reference:

Community Notice

Stevens Creek Trail - Reach 4 - Pedestrian Bridge

City PIN No. 7791-01 Contract No. 04-1A7104

General Engineering Contractors

Dear Resident/Property Owner:

Tel 925.838.5675

Please be advised that construction activities for the new Stevens Creek Trail
Pedestrian Bridge are scheduled to begin in early February 2011. It is anticipated that
this work will be completed by March 2012, weather permitting. Normal construction
hours will be from 7:30am-4:00pm, Monday through Friday. During construction the
existing trail will remain open for public use.

Fax 925.038.5915

333 Camille Avenue

Alamo, CA 94507

One of the first items of work includes installation of a temporary construction road adjacent to the existing trail to allow equipment and construction crews to safely access the work area from Route 85 on-ramp from eastbound Ef Camino Real. Portion of the existing trail between the two PG&E towers will be temporarily detoured to accommodate the temporary road. During the temporary road the existing trail will remain open at all time with minor traffic control for the trail user's safety. This work is scheduled to begin February 7th, 2011.

Construction of the bridge foundations will soon follow and includes both Steel Tubular Piles in the freeway median and west side of Rte 85; and Drilled holes filled with reinforced concrete at Dale/Heatherstone side. The installation of the steel pipe piles typically produces considerable noise and varies in intensity based on the proximity to the work. It is anticipated that the pile installation, both steel tubular piles and drilled holes, will begin February 14<sup>th</sup> and 21<sup>st</sup>, respectively, lasting for approximately 3 weeks.

Traffic control measures will be implemented at Dale Avenue and Heatherstone Way and a separate notice will be released in advance for freeway closures required to construct the bridge over Route 85.

We appreciate your patience and look forward to working with the City of Mountain View on this project. It is our pleasure to provide this great community with a beautiful and useful structure such as the one that will be constructed.

If you have questions or special access needs, please feel free to contact Mr. Brendan Ottoboni who is our project manager on this project at (925) 838-5875. Also, you may contact the City's Senior Engineer, Mr. Rodrigo Macaraeg at (650) 903-6311, or the City's Resident Inspector, Rany Chek at (925) 383-9105. Thank you for your time and patience during this process.

Sincerely.

GORDON N. BALL, INC.

Brendan Ottoboni Project Manager